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Cover Photo: taken near Ivelet 
Bridge by Richard Walls, The Old 

School Gallery, Muker 

 

 

Hudson House 
Centre 
Reeth 

Owned by the Community of  

the Two Dales 
 

Community 

•  Gallery 

•  Learning 

•  Library 

•  Orchard 

•  Transport 

National Park Centre 

North Yorkshire CC 

Police 

Richmondshire DC 

Swaledale Festival 
 

Business Forum 

Hot drinks vending machine 

Internet & WiFi 

Local notices & information 

Meeting Rooms 

Tourist Information & Shop 
 

Open all year 

7 days a week 

See website for times 
 

Silver Street Craft Unit’s  

managed by Hudson House.   

For all enquiries contact  

Jill May. 
 

01748 884485 

www.hudsonhouse.info 

Gazette advertising  

prices for 2023 
 

 
We are very grateful to all our adver-
tisers whose support allows us to pro-
vide the Gazette free of charge each 
month.  A priceless publication indeed.  
Thank you to all of you. 
 

Unfortunately costs are increasing and 
therefore so must our charges for 
advertising. 
 

The new one-month price for advertis-
ing in the Gazette from January 2023 
will be: 
 

• Half page  £50 
• Quarter page  £25 
• Eighth page £12.50 
• Twelfth page £8.50 
 

Six issues paid in advance will still be 
charged at the price for five: 
 

• Half page  £250 
• Quarter page £125 
• Eighth page £62.50 
• Twelfth page £42.50 
 

and twelve issues paid in advance will 
be charged at the price for nine: 
 

• Half page  £450 
• Quarter page £225 
• Eighth page £112.50 
• Twelfth page £76.50 
 

All advertisement enquiries to me at 
treasurer@reethgazette.co.uk please.  
Copy to go to Jackie at  
editor@reethgazette.co.uk   
Thank you. 
 

Andrew Bedford 

http://www.hudsonhouse.info
mailto:treasurer@reethgazette.co.uk
mailto:editor@reethgazette.co.uk
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 Gazette Management Team 

Chairman:  Susan Miller  
Longstone, Low Row, Richmond 
DL11 6NA 
Tel: 01748 886 358 
E-mail: chairman@reethGazette.co.uk 
  

Secretary:  Sue Alderson 
Holme View, Low Row, Richmond,  
DL11 6PE 
Tel: 01748 886 292 
E-mail: secretary@reethGazette.co.uk 
  

Editor:  Jackie Pope 
Guildy Hall, Muker, Richmond,  
DL11 6QG 
Tel: 07885 498676 
E-mail: editor@reethGazette.co.uk 
  

Treasurer:  Andrew Bedford 
Glory Be, Blades, Richmond, DL11 6PS 
Tel: 01748 886 974 
E-mail: treasurer@reethGazette.co.uk 
  

Subscriptions:  Elsie Whitehead  
5 Place Hill, Reeth, Richmond,  
DL11 6SD 
Tel: 01748 884 132 
E-mail: subscription@reethGazette.co.uk 
  
  

Distribution:  Trevor Brown  
The Cottage, Healaugh, Richmond, 
DL11 6UA 
Tel:    01748 884 111 

Published by  
The Reeth & District Gazette Ltd. 

Company Number: 06541854  
c/o The Company Secretary 

Andrew Bedford, Glory Be, Blades 
Richmond, North Yorkshire DL11 6PS 

Tel: 01748 886 974  
E-mail: treasurer@reethGazette.co.uk 
  

No material may be reproduced in 
whole or in part without permission. 
Whilst every care is taken for 
accuracy, the publishers cannot be 
held legally responsible for any errors 
or opinions in articles, listings or 
advertisements. 
  

ADVERTISING 
For information on advertising and 

prices, please contact the treasurer. 
Advertising copy, should be sent to 

the editor. 
  

The editor reserves the right not to 
publish any advert or article 

considered to be inaccurate or 
misleading.  

  

All articles or items for inclusion 
should be sent to the editor 

E-mail: editor@reethGazette.co.uk 
or left at Reeth Post Office. 

The Editor welcomes feedback. 
At the editor’s discretion , these will 
be published with Editor responses in 

the ‘Letters to the Editor’ section.  
Please send feedback to 

editor@reethGazette.co.uk 

Gazette Deadlines 

  

The deadlines for the next  
two months are: 

December issue: November 10th 
January issue: December 5th 

 
PLEASE NOTE: We will endeavour to 
publish all suitable items submitted by 
the deadline date but this cannot be 
guaranteed and is at the sole 
discretion of the editor. 

Posting The Gazette 
 

To post a copy of this Gazette to a 
friend or relative, will require a Large 
Letter size and will cost £1.65 second 
class, or £2.05 first class. 

The Gazette is online: 
www.2dales.org.uk 
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Incident 32: 07/09/2022:  Called to 
assist the Ambulance with a collapsed 
member of a shooting party. 
Unfortunately, the casualty was 
pronounced dead at the scene & was 
evacuated by the team. 

Thanks to the following for their 
recent support: 
 
Cambridge House B&B, Reeth  £157.45 
Reeth PO & Corner Shop £37.30 
Hudswell Gardening Club £25.61 
Butt House, Keld £76.39 
The Pottery, Reeth £33.48 
 
A massive thanks to everyone who 
supported the team at Muker show. 
You raised an amazing £2053.14 ! 
 
You can now donate while spending at 
Amazon SMILE, just log in to Amazon 
Smile when you next spend, and select 
Swaledale Mountain Rescue as your 
charity. 

Swaledale Mountain & Cave Rescue 
Team 

In an emergency DIAL 999 ask for 
the POLICE then Mountain Rescue / 
Cave Rescue / Mine Rescue/ Flood 
Resue 
 
Charity No. 501885, providing 
Mountain and Cave Rescue in the 
Northern Yorkshire Dales 
The team is made up of highly trained 
volunteers available 24/7 in any 
weather, any time. 
 
MOUNTAIN AND CAVE RESCUE 
TEAM 
 
Incidents Sept 7th to Oct 7th: 
2 Incidents this edition 
 
On average we respond to between 
50 to 60 calls each year. 
 
It's not all mountains.  While 
travelling back from today's training 
session the team came across a road 
crash and provided casualty care until 
the Ambulance service arrived. 
 
Incident 33: 09/09/2022: Called by 
the Ambulance service to rescue a 
walker having a medical emergency on 
the fells above Healaugh. Treated on 
scene by the Ambulance crew and 
team, then evacuated by the team 
for onward treatment at hospital. 

Incident 32 
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http://www.reethpostoffice.co.uk
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CHARMING OLD COTTAGE IN THE 

CENTRE OF REETH (sleeps 6+) 
Open fire & background heating. 

Fully fitted kitchen, dishwasher, fridge/
freezer. 

2 bathrooms, 2 double bedrooms, 1 twin bed-
room & attic play area/fourth bedroom with 3 

single beds. 
Private, secure, rear courtyard area. 

Dogs welcome.  

Contact Denyse on 01325 722786  or  
e-mail denyse00@btinternet.com  

www.holidaycottageswaledale.com  

Swale Singers Winter 

Concert 

 
What better way to brighten a Decem-
ber afternoon than to attend the win-
ter concert by the Swale Singers.! 
Although  their first piece, Haydn’s 
Nelson Mass is often subtitled “A 
Mass for Troubled Times”, the music is 
glorious, and paired with John Rutter’s 
Magnificat, the afternoon promises to 
be uplifting and affirming. 
We shall be joined by guest soloists 
including alto Emma Wardell who is an 
old friend of the choir and who has 
sung with us many times.  Also joining 
us again, and demonstrating his virtu-
osity on the organ, will be Tim Harper 
who is Assistant Director of Music at 
Ripon Cathedral. 
 
The concert will be in St Mary’s, 
Arkengathdale at 3pm on Saturday 3rd 
December 2022 and last about 70 
minutes plus an interval. 
Tickets are on sale at Reeth Post Of-
fice, online at WeGotTickets.com and 
on the door. 

Jackie Pope, Chair, 07885 498676 

http://www.holidaycottageswaledale.com
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 Wensleydale Tournament 

of Song 2023 
 

We are happy to confirm that the 
Tournament will take place in 2023, 
from Monday 13th March to Friday 
17th March for Speech Classes, and 
Monday 20th March to Friday 
24th March for Music Classes. The 
Syllabus will be available from mid 
to late September from Hewsons 
of Leyburn or via the web-
site www.wensleydaletos.co.uk . 
Copies can be ordered from the 
Secretary by sending a stamped, 
addressed, envelope to WTOS  
Secretary, Garragill, Woodburn 
Drive, Leyburn DL8 5HU.  

Jacqueline Wilson 

http://www.wensleydaletos.co.uk/
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Good Start for the Food 

Bank Collection Point at 

Hudson House 
Thank you to everyone who has already 
donated to the new food bank 
collection point at Hudson House. For 
those not familiar with the building, 
the collection boxes are on the window 
in the Library (on your left as you come 
in the front door). Do help if you can. 

Donations are going to The Storehouse 
food bank in Richmond run by the 
Influence Church. Please note that 
because of the time required to 
transport, sort and pack food parcels, 
the food bank can only accept long-life 
items such as those on the list below.  
If you know someone who needs help 
from the foodbank it may be helpful to 
know that the Storehouse is open to 
new enquiries on Thursday afternoons 
between 4.00pm and 6.00pm and that 
no proof of need is required for a first 
visit.  The food bank is located in the 
Influence Church building, which is the 
old cinema opposite the cricket ground 
(DL10 4AS). If transport is a problem, 
you can always contact Reeth and 

District Community Transport at 
Hudson House on 01748 884485 
(choose option 3 for RDCT). You can 
find out more about the Food Bank at 
www.influencechurch.co.uk/storehouse 
or if you don’t have access to the 
internet, by ringing the church office 
on 01748 823161. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mike Evershed, Chair Hudson House 

http://www.influencechurch.co.uk/storehouse


REETH AND DISTRICT GAZETTE LTD 

10 

 Reeth Bonfire Night 
 
Reeth's  Bonfire and Fireworks Display 
is on Saturday 5th November. 
6pm Judging the Guy competition 
6.30pm Lighting the bonfire 
7pm Fireworks display 
 
Collectors with buckets will be in 
attendance for your donations.. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Reeth Fireworks Committee 
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Property Maintenance 
& General Building 

Building work & property maintenance 
undertaken 

Plumbing, tiling, plastering 
Kitchen & bathroom fitting 

Joinery works 
Small jobs welcome 

Free No Obligation estimates 
Also detail plans prepared for planning 

applications 

Contact Gary 
Tel. 01748 886691 / Mob. 07896 

147207 

E-mail Swaddyman@gmail.com 

KELD DOMINO AND WHIST 
DRIVE 

 
FRIDAY 25th NOVEMBER 

 
7.30pm KELD PUBLIC HALL  

Memories of Holidays in 

Swaledale 

 
John Rainbow has sent in some 
memories, sparked by a conversation 
with Raymond Alderson whilst walking 
above Low Row: 
My mother, Pat, was evacuated to 
Swaledale in WWII.  My grandfather's 
family then bought properties in Low 
Row: my grandfather, Bert, first 
acquired Mud House in the 60s and 
then Isles Cottage in the early 70s. His 
brother, Frank, bought Laykin about 
the same time. The family name was 
Stabler.  Isles Cottage remained in the 
family until the 90s. I was born in 1962 
and I spent most of my holidays in 
Swaledale as a child.  I remember the 
milk wagon collecting milk churns and 
playing in the Swale and jumping on the 
bank making sand martins fly out of 
their 'burrows'. We collected milk 
from Hazel Brow with tin foil tops and 
could get a quarter of sweets from the 
old post office. When visiting Reeth, I 
would often get an Airfix model from 
the Gift Shop and on Sundays we would 
collect the papers from the bus shelter 
and leave the money in a pot.  Often, 
we would be surprised by low flying 
Vulcan bombers in the valley and the 
noise! Every Easter our family would 
book Sunday lunch at The Buck in the 
round room. Swaledale has always held 
a special place in my heart and when 
the opportunity arose to get a static 
caravan in Reeth we jumped at the 
chance. I am now trying to pass on my 
knowledge and love of the area to our 
children and grandchildren. 
Do you have any memories of 
holidaying in this area that you would 
like to share? Ed 



REETH AND DISTRICT GAZETTE LTD 

12 

 Planning for a new 

Richmondshire health 

and care campus gets 

the go-ahead  
Formal planning approval has been 
granted for the new Catterick 
Integrated Care Campus, bringing 
construction of a brand-new health and 
care facility for Richmondshire a step 
closer.  
More than seven years in development, 
this joint venture between the 
National Health Service (NHS) and 
Ministry of Defence (MOD) will 
provide a range of healthcare services 
for Armed Forces personnel and their 
families based at Catterick Garrison 
and residents of the wider 
Richmondshire area. 
Subject to final clinical modelling, the 
purpose-build centre on the Garrison 
will feature primary care, advanced 
primary care, mental health services, 
physiotherapy, NHS dentistry for 
children and adults with a disability 
and voluntary and community 
healthcare support providers under 
one roof. 
It is hoped the new Integrated Care 
Campus will be completed in 2024. 
Wendy Balmain, North Yorkshire Place 
Director for the NHS Humber and 

North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board 
(HNYICB) said: 
"The NHS and MOD have been working 
together since 2015 to turn the vision 
for an integrated health and care 
campus for military and local civilian 
populations into reality. The formal 
planning approval is a major milestone, 
moving us forward with finalising our 
service proposals and achieving final 
approvals. I would like to thank all our 
partners for this significant collective 
achievement that in time will support 
the needs of the local community." 
Karina Dare, Regional Partnership 
Director for North East and Yorkshire 
at NHS Property Services, said: 
“Passing this important planning 
milestone is a fantastic achievement 
and I want to congratulate the clinical 
teams as well as the technical team for 
their time and commitment to reach 
this stage. We will continue to support 
our NHS colleagues as we move into the 
next approvals stage with the ultimate 
aim of supporting delivery of vital 
services to the local community.”   
Air Commodore Luke Houghton KHP 
MStJ - Head Healthcare Plans, 
Headquarters Defence Medical 
Services for the MOD said: 
“We are absolutely delighted to be 
informed of Richmondshire District 
Council’s formal planning approval of the 
Catterick Integrated Care Campus 
design. This decision paves the way for 
an exciting future healthcare facility 
and delivery model for both the NHS 
and MOD. It is an opportunity to 
collaborate and work together and to 
focus on the health needs of the whole 
population in the area through 
excellence in joint clinical practice and 
learning." How the Care Campus could look 
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Visitor Centre Open Daily 
 

1897 Coffee Shop 
NEW Cheese themed Autumn 

menu   
Scenic dog friendly garden area 

Cheese Shop & Experience 
Daily demonstrations & sampling 
Locally sourced food, drink, gifts  

NEW Christmas ranges  
NEW ‘A Taste of Yorkshire’  

Tasting Room 
Enjoy guided cheese tastings 

with delicious local  
accompaniments 

wensleydale.co.uk  

Elected representatives across 
Richmondshire said the campus would 
bring healthcare provision closer for 
many residents of the vast and largely 
rural district as well as increasing 
access to NHS services near to some 
of North Yorkshire’s most deprived 
communities. 
Councillor Angie Dale, Leader of 
Richmondshire District Council, said 
the integrated care campus is a much-
needed facility for the district.   “I 
welcome this development which will 
complement our vision for Catterick 
Garrison – it links with the work we are 
doing on the regeneration of the town 
centre which is subject to a £19m 
levelling up bid from central 
government.” 
Throughout the project, appointed 
contractor, Tilbury Douglas’s aim is to 
maximise social value for the area, 
with a focus on new job creation and 
training opportunities for the local 
community. They will also engage with 
local community groups to identify 
ways in which they can provide support. 
There are plans to hold future 
engagement events together with 
partners for the local community, 
which will be advertised locally. 
Paul Ellenor, Regional Director of 
Tilbury Douglas Construction said: 
“It’s fantastic to have received formal 
planning permission for the Integrated 
Care Campus. My team and the 
project’s design partners have worked 
hard to develop a scheme that the 
local community can be proud of. 
Construction of the new Integrated 
Care Campus will benefit the local area, 
both during construction through new 
employment and training opportunities, 
and for the life of the building, 

supporting the community with high 
quality health care services. My team 
will now focus on finalising the design 
and preparing the site for construction 
to commence early next year.” 
Works have already commenced on site 
to prepare it for the start of 
construction in Spring 2023. Several 
previously unused and dilapidated 
buildings have now been demolished 
due to being no longer viable for use. 
Baden Powell House, a building with 
significant history for the local 
community and MOD will be retained 
on the site, and following completion of 
the new health campus, will be 
refurbished, and remain in use.  
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 T.A.R.Longstaff 

 
Mobile Hydraulic hose 
repairs in Reeth and 
surrounding areas, 
anywhere anytime.  

 
Also mobile on site 

welding.  
      

Tel Percy on 
07889725349. 

TAKE HOME A PIECE 

OF THE DALES 

 

Call into our shop in 

Muker Upper 

Swaledale and see 

what unique garments 

we have on display 

from hand knit 

cardigans, sweaters, 

hats, scarves & gloves 

to machine knit 

sweaters & cardigans 

for both ladies & 

gents. We also stock 

sheepskin rugs, 

slippers & gloves. 

WE ARE OPEN 

EVERYDAY 

Tel. 01748 886251 

Email: mail@swaledalewoollens.co.uk  

or visit our website where you can order online: 

www.swaledalewoollens.co.uk 

 

 

• Live Music once a month (at least) 

• Pool Table/Darts Board/Juke Box 

• Great views from the Beer Patio 

• Large Beer Garden out back 

• Cask Marque accredited 

• Relaxed & Friendly pub 

• Letting Bedrooms 

• Visit www.thebuckreeth.co.uk 

• Send us a message on Facebook  

 

Food Served all day between 12pm & 

8pm, every day.  

No reservations taken for tables.  

Pets welcome. 

 

http://www.thebuckreeth.co.uk
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Email: martinkiss1960@gmail.com 

Bridge Dales Transport Ltd    bridgedt@outlook.com 
Chris Bridge       www.bridgedalestransport.co.uk 
Managing Director/Driver 

“Single, vehicle Transporter” 

High Greenas Farm 

Hurst, Richmond DL11 7NL        Tel 07375602832 

Bellerby Study Group 

 
Meetings are held on Wednesdays 
at 7.30pm in the Memorial Hall, 
Church Street, Bellerby   DL8 5QL. 
Talks are followed by refreshments 
and a chance to chat. 
The cost for the term will be £10 to 
join as a member for the 8 talks 
scheduled for this term, or £3 for a 
single visit. 
November Meetings: 
2 November:  
Ray Clarke, The North York Moors 
Association 
9 November:  
Tony Keates, Watermills In 
Wensleydale 
16 November: 
Chris Freeman, Volcanoes 
23 November: 
Richard Taylor (Ripon Museums), The 
Victorian Vegetable Garden 

30 November: 
Chris Lloyd (D&S Times), Lewis 
Carroll: Curiouser And Curiouser 
Connections 
 
Any queries can be directed to Steve 
Akrill on 07812 983283  
 

Chris Akrill 

mailto:bridgedt@outlook.com
http://www.bridgedalestransport.co.uk
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General Building & Maintenance 

Property renovations / Roofing 

Kitchen fitting / Joinery 

Bathroom suites / Tiling  

Painting & Decorating 

Patios / Landscaping / Ground maintenance 

Free estimates / Insurance quotes 

No Job too small 

D Reynoldson 

11, Place Hill, Reeth, Richmond  

North Yorkshire, DL11 6SD 

01748884309 / 07792458801 

Email: david.reeth1@outlook.com 

Dales Reyno-Vations 

Unfortunately the decision has been 
taken to close the Swaledale and 
Arkengarthdale Luncheon Clubs Asso-
ciation.  This follows a unanimous vote 
by members at an Extraordinary Gen-
eral Meeting after it had proved im-
possible to find a replacement cater-
er. 
 
The first Lunch Club was set up in 
Langthwaite in 1994 and was an imme-
diate success.  Further clubs were 
set up in Muker and Low Row in 1995, 
and another club was then started in 
Reeth in 1999.  The four clubs were 
arranged so that they met on a dif-
ferent week, and once each 
month.  The original aim of the Lunch 
Clubs was to “encourage social inter-
action and to foster well being 
throughout the community by enabling 
residents to meet together socially 
whilst enjoying nutritious suste-
nance”, and, while this may sound a bit 
antiquated by today’s standards, I 
think that the Clubs succeeded in this 
aim, and proved to be a valuable asset 
– particularly to the older members 
of the community. 
 
The Constitution specifies that if it is 
necessary to dissolve the Association 
then any cash assets shall be donated 
equally to the community facilities 
(Village Halls) that were used to host 
the Lunch Clubs.  However, it was 
pointed out that the Langthwaite Club 
had met in both the Congregational 
School Room and the Community 
Sports Club in recent years, and so an 

amendment was tabled to split the 
Langthwaite share of the funds equally 
between the two venues and this was 
also agreed unanimously. 
 
So after 28 years the committee would 
like to thank everyone that has sup-
ported the Lunch Clubs, especially our 
sponsors, our caterers and our volun-
teers past and present.  Thank you one 
and all.  

Alan Thorogood 

The Closure of the 2 

Dales Luncheon Clubs 

Association  
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Hand Dyed Yarn  

and other lovely things. 
 

Unit 4, Reeth Dales Centre 
Silver Street, Reeth 

DL11 6SP 
Tel: 01748 282 977 

info@swaledaleyarns.com 
www.swaledaleyarns.com 
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 St. Mary’s 

Arkengarthdale 

Community Hub 
 
St. Mary’s is very pleased to announce 
that all the funding is now available to 
allow it to provide the new facilities 
for the Arkengarthdale Community 
Hub.  
 
The architect and builder have been 
appointed and, following off-site 
joinery work, the work on site will 
start on Monday 14th November.  
 
The internal work will commence with 
the removal of three rows of pews, 
the  building of the accessibility ramp, 
the installation of new internal glass 
doors & screens and finally the 
kitchenette and servery.  Replacement 
chairs and new tables will be provided.  
 
The external work for the attached 
toilet and storeroom will follow on and 
everything is expected to be 
completed for full use of the 
community by the Spring.  
 
All the church’s services and events 
will continue unimpeded although 
access by visitors will understandably 
have to be restricted during working 
hours. Representatives of the 
Community Hub group will be involved 
throughout in the planning for the use 
of the facilities.  
 
St. Mary’s is very grateful to the 
various funders who have made this 
project possible and to 
Arkengarthdale Parish Council for its 
administrative support. 

Tony Oldershaw 
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James Peacock 
Solid Fuel 

Merchant 

Bainbridge 
Good quality fuels at  
competitive prices. 

Deliveries to Wensleydale, 
Swaledale and Coverdale.  

No delivery too small. 
 

Tel. 01969 650212/650465 
Email:  
james-

peacock@btconnect.com 

www. james-

P Bellwood  
Joinery and Building Services 

Quality, Local, Reliable Time-Served Craftsman 

  

www.paulbellwood.co.uk 

07964 051 004 

paulbellwood@aol.com 
  

Bespoke Joinery 

UPVC & Timber windows and doors 

Kitchen Fitting 

Decking 

Plastering 

All aspects of building 

work 
  

Fully insured.  

References available on request. 



REETH AND DISTRICT GAZETTE LTD 

20 

 

The Black Bull 
Reeth’s Oldest Inn, serving a range of Real Ales 

 

Comfortable en-suite  
accommodation,         
Traditional Pub Fayre served daily 
Sunday Carvery (booking advised), 
Coaches welcome 
 
 
 
 

Tel: 01748 884 213,   
Email: bookings@theblackbullreeth.co.uk, 

Black Bull, Reeth, DL11 6SZ, 
www.theblackbullreeth.co.uk 

RBL Poppy Appeal 2022 

mailto:bookings@theblackbullreeth.co.uk
http://www.theblackbullreeth.co.uk
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VICTORIA COTTAGE 

Lovely Period Cottage 
Overlooking Reeth Green 
Great Views. Sleeps 4 

 

Email: 
judy.roger@btinternet.com 

 

Website: 
www.victoriacottagereeth.com 

D. J. OLNEY 
Painter & Decorator 

Interior & Exterior 

Call 

01748 825472 or 

07801 026 006 

Geoff Braithwaite 
Property  Maintenance & 
Painting and Decorating 

 

Tel: 01748 886 783 
Mob: 0789 106 3546 

 

Email: 
geoff@mukerchapel.o.uk 

A. HOWARD JOINERY 
 

no job too small 

01748 884045 
andrewhowardjoinery@gmail.com  

 
 

Service of 
Remembrance, Friday 
11th November 2022.  

 
There will be a short Service of 
Remembrance at Reeth War Memorial 
in the morning to which all are invited. 
Please gather at the Memorial at 
10.50am. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Remembrance Day 

Parade and Service, 
Sunday 13th November 

2022. 
Everyone is invited to join in the 
Parade starting at the Bus Shelter, 
Reeth at 2.00pm for a Service of 
Remembrance at St Andrew’s Church 
Grinton, commencing at 2.30pm. 
There will be a bus available from 
Reeth green at 2.00pm to take to the 
service people who do not wish to join 
the parade.  Also, following the 
Service, to return to Reeth Memorial 
Hall where tea will be served. 
 
For any further information contact 
The Clerk to Reeth, Fremington and 
Healaugh Parish Council, 
07984974755. 
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M. GUY - PLUMBING 

For all your plumbing requirements 

AGAS & RAYBURNS SERVICED 
kathrynguy@designermakersmarket.co.uk 

Tel: 01748 - 825640 

 

Bellegreen Holiday Cottage 
Overlooking Reeth Green 
Sleeps 7 in 4 bedrooms 

 

www.bellegreen.com 
Keith@bellegreen.com 

0115 9222257 

Rose Cottage 

Just off the village green in Reeth 

Sleeps 4 

Dogs welcome 

Tel 01964 562239 

Email: rosecottagereeth@gmail.com 

Leyburn u3a Group  

November Meeting  

 
The November meeting of Leyburn 
u3a is on Friday November 18th.  The 
speaker is Helen Keep - “The 
Wensleydale Project”  10.00am for 
10.30am at the Arts & Community 
Centre, Richmond Road, Leyburn.  

John Sutton 
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Consulting Structural & Civil  

Engineers 
Structural Surveys 

All design work undertaken  
whether domestic or commercial,  

large or small 
Telephone:  01748 886717 
Email:  office@vdg.co.uk 

Website :  vdg.co.uk 
 

S.J.R Plumbing Services 
For all of your domestic 

Plumbing requirements. 

C & G/Advanced C & G Qualified 

Reliable With Very Competitive Rates 

Based in Reeth  

01748-884036 
Or 07977-297563 

Yorkshire Dales Accountancy aims to provide an 

efficient, cost effective service for our clients; we 

pride ourselves on delivering these services in a 

professional and friendly manner. We want all our 

clients to feel that we are approachable, no matter 

what their query, and we aim to offer sound, 

practical advice.  

The Partners, Martin Fleming, a Chartered 

Accountant, and Hazel Thwaite, a Chartered Tax 

Advisor, together have over four decades of 

experience. We provide a broad range of 

accountancy and taxation services  
E-mail: 
Info@yorkshiredalesaccountancy.co.uk  
Telephone: 01969 678128 
 
www.yorkshiredalesaccountancy.co.uk  
Address: 2 Chapel Street, Hawes, DL8 
3QG 
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 NYCC HOME LIBRARY 

DELIVEY SERVICE 

 

We deliver books, audiobooks, 

DVDs and information to the 

homes of people who find it 

difficult to get to their local 

library. 

If you are interested in 

receiving monthly deliveries 

please contact  

North Yorkshire Libraries 

Headquarters on  

01609 533800 

Or Catterick Garrison Library 

on  

01609 534595 

Lady Interior Decorator 
Painting & Decorating, Competitive rates 

Established 30 Years: Based in Richmond 

Free estimates, Friendly advice, Est 29 years 

             Call Yvonne on: 07838378836             

  Email: yvonnesdecor@hotmail.co.uk 

 
 
 
 

We’re Recruiting! 
 

NEW PAY RATES  
& BENEFITS  

Part-time and full-time  
positions  

 
Milk Operatives 
Lab Technician  

Seasonal Hamper Packers 
 
 
 

Find out more at wensleydale.co.uk/
work-with-us  
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 North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Service 
What a glorious summer, nights are starting to draw in. If you 
get your log burner or open fire going, make sure you’ve had your 
chimney swept since  last winter! We look forward to seeing you 
all at Reeth Bonfire night. 

Candles 
As a fire service, we still attend fires 
that have started from the use of can-
dles and there has been a growing con-
cern particularly around Halloween af-
ter an incident hit the headlines where 
a young person’s costume was ignited 
after getting too close to a candle. 
- Never Place Candles or tealights di-
rectly on plastic services 
- They look nice in a window but never 
put them next to curtains or blinds  
- Avoid putting them where they might 
get knocked over or where children and 
pets could get close to them  
- Never leave candles burning, have a 
check around your home before you go 
to bed or leave the house 
- ensure you have working smoke alarms 
installed on every level of your house 
and in rooms that are most regularly 
inhabited 
If you can, look at battery operated 
candles. There are some very realistic 
products available made of wax that 
randomly flicker and also come with 
timers or operate via a remote. Batter-
ies will last up to 6 months as they run 
an LED so they also end up cheaper in 
the long run than real candles. Search 
online for Lights4fun truglow battery 
candles 
Scan this QR code 
with your 
smartphone camera 
to find a safer alter-
native to candles. 
 

Isaac Dawson 

Reeth Station 
It was a busy summer for us, with a 
wide variety of call outs. Early on in  
August we were tasked with being on 
standby at various stations, helping to 
keep resources spread out when North 
Yorkshire, alongside the rest of the 
country, was experiencing the heatwave. 
We were requested by the police to 
provide medical assistance to a casualty 
as the ambulance service were under 
extreme pressures and were not going 
to arrive for some time. 
We had another assistance message 
from the Yorkshire air ambulance to 
open a large metal gate which we did 
with the crew using the hydraulic 
spreaders and rams and then assisting 
the air ambulance with extracting the 
casualty to the helicopter. 
A car fire in Wensleydale saw Reeth and 
a crew from Leyburn team up to deal on 
a hot job after a fuel tank ruptured and 
generated some serious heat. 
Hopefully a few of you saw us down at 
Reeth Show. We had a great day meet-
ing lots of people of all ages discussing 
what we do and how you can help keep 
yourself and others safe. 
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 Church Opening Times and Services in November 

United Reformed Church 
G Edward Brown 01748 886 181  

edwardbrown@f2s.com 
And Sue Alderson 01748 886292 

Susana@swaledale.org 

Methodist 
Reverend Julie Reid 

Minister for the Two Dales 
01748 823 149 

Rev.julia.reid@gmail.com  

Reeth Evangelical Congregational 
Church 

The Revd David Levell 
07582 575 815 

www.reethecc.co.uk 

Roman Catholic 
Cannon Michael Loughlin 

01748 822 175 
www.stjosephsfx.co.uk 

6
th

 
Nov 

9.15 am St. Mary’s Muker Eucharist 

  10.00 am 
St. Joseph & Francis Xav.,  
Richmond 

Mass 

  10.30 am Low Row URC   
  11.00 am St. Edmund’s, Marske Memorial Service 
  11.00 am Holy Trinity Low Row Eucharist 
  11.00 am Reeth Evangelical Congregational   
  3.30 pm Reeth Evangelical Congregational   

      

 13
th

 
Nov 

10.00 am 
St. Joseph & Francis Xav.,  
Richmond 

Mass 

  10.50 am St Michael’s Downholme 
Downholme & 
Marske Remem-
brance Service 

  10.50 am St. Mary’s Arkengarthdale 

Remembrance 
Service followed 
by an Act of Re-
membrance at 
the war memorial 

  10.50 am 
Keld War Memorial followed by 
Keld Chapel 

Keld and Low 
Row Remem-
brance Service 

  10.50 am Holy Trinity Low Row 
Remembrance 
Service with Gun-
nerside Methodist 

  11.00 am Reeth Evangelical Congregational   

  2.30 pm St. Andrew’s Grinton 

Remembrance 
Service 
(Parade gathers 
at Reeth 2 pm) 

  3.30 pm Reeth Evangelical Congregational   

mailto:Rev.julia.reid@gmail.com
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 Church Opening Times and Services in November 

Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) 
Quaker House, 7 Grove Square, Leyburn every Sunday at 10.30 am 

The Scout Hut, Quakers Lane, Richmond 2nd and 4th Sundays at 10.30am 
www.dalesquakers.org.uk 

Church of England 
Reverend Caroline Hewlett 

Vicar of the Parish of Swaledale with Arkengarthdale 
01748 884 706          carolinejhewlett19@gmail.com 

20
th

 
Nov 

9.15 pm St. Mary’s Muker 
Holy Communion 
BCP 

  10.00 am 
St. Joseph & Francis Xav.,  
Richmond 

Mass 

  10.30 am Low Row URC   

  11.00 am Holy Trinity Low Row Eucharist 

  11.00 am Reeth Evangelical Congregational   

  11.00 am St. Edmund’s, Marske Holy Communion 

  3.30 pm Reeth Evangelical Congregational   

        

26
th

 
Nov 

12.30./ 
1pm 

Reeth Memorial Hall 
St. Andrew’s 
Lunch 

27
th

 
Nov 

9.30 am St. Andrew’s Grinton  Eucharist 

  9.30 am St Michael’s Downholme Holy Communion 

  10.00 am 
St. Joseph & Francis Xav.,  
Richmond 

Mass 

  11.00 am Reeth Evangelical Congregational   

  11.00 am St. Edmund’s, Marske Holy Communion 

  11.15 am St. Mary’s Arkengarthdale Crib Service 

  2.30 pm Gunnerside Methodist   

  3.30 pm Reeth Evangelical Congregational   

        

 1st 
Dec 

7.00 pm Gunnerside Methodist 

Christians To-
gether in Swale-
dale Advent Ser-
vice 
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 Dales Police  

Monthly Crime Bulletin 

Sept 9th—Oct 10th 2022 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Incidents of note over the last 
reporting period: 
10th September, theft from premises 
in Leyburn, 3 x persons detained. 
Overnight 13th – 14th September, 
properties in Burtersett and Gayle 
were burgled. 
Reported 15th September, theft of 
sheep and lambs from West Witton 
area. 
16th September, registration plates 
stolen from a vehicle in Hawes. 
Overnight 5th – 6th October, theft of 
Road Closure and Diversion signs in 
Hawes. 
 
There was a total of 24 Crimes 
recorded in the area from 9th Sep to 
8th October. We do not report crimes 
whereby victims could be identified 
for example, Domestic Violence or 
harassment, although they are 
included in the totals below. 
5 Crimes were recorded as Fraud or 
attempted Fraud. 
A breakdown of incidents by category 
is as follows: 
5 – Fraud 
8 –Violence 
3 – Criminal damage 
1 – RTC serious 
9 – RTC minor 
2 – Attempted Burglary 
19 - Reports of suspicious 
circumstances, from vehicles parked in 
isolated areas and door to door 

sellers. 
In total in the reporting period, for 
the area covered by Leyburn, 158 calls 
were received reporting from minor to 
serious incidents. 
 

PCSO 5232 Don Watson 
PCSO 5550 Tracie Taylor-Page 

PCSO 5777 Sharon Diamond 
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 Carvoeiro, Algarve, 

Portugal 

 
Spacious well-equipped ground floor 

apartment, sleeps 5.  

 

Quietly situated on a small low-rise 

development with five pools. 

 

Within strolling distance of this vibrant, 

friendly village with its lovely beach and lots 

of excellent restaurants. 

Golf, tennis, walking or just  

lazing by the pool.  

 

Wood burning stove for cosy winter lets. 

 

Please contact Lee on 01969 326169 

Email: lee.lowther30@googlemail.com 
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 Fremington Village Hall 
 

Redecorated and now with it’s own 
piano, the Village Hall (known locally 
as the Sunday School) is available to 

hire for all kinds of events, from reg-
ular classes, talks and community ac-
tivities, to one-off functions like chil-

dren’s parties, lunches and dinners 
and special occasions such as wedding 
receptions and anniversary parties. 

The Hall has a small kitchen with elec-
tric cooker and microwave; toilet fa-
cilities including disabled toilet; and a 

small rear garden. 
The Hall is a registered charity run 
by a small and dedicated volunteer 

committee. You can book the Hall by 
phoning or texting the bookings sec-

retary Alison Tupman on 07967 
839494 or by email at fremingtonvil-

lagehall@outlook.com 
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 Farewell to Muker Boy 

Band 
 The 15th October marked the end of 
an era in modern popular music. Back in 
February 2015 the Muker Boy Band 
played their first gig at the Farmer’s 
Arms in Muker. Seven years and 
fourteen shows later the band played 
their final gig at the world famous 
Muker Public Hall. 

Following a drink fuelled evening 
together way back, dancing to Take 
That, three budding Swaledale based 
musicians had the sudden revelation 
that the world needed yet another Boy 
Band.  So, following a path previously 
trodden by The Jacksons, The 
Monkees, Bay City Rollers and Boyzone, 
they formed a band! 
 The original, and perhaps classic, 
Muker Boy Band line up consisted of 
Andrew Green (guitar, bass guitar, 
melodeum, violin, harmonica, banjo, tin 
whistle and bass voice), Martin Dower 
(guitar, ukulele and tenor voice) & John 
Slater (kazoo and falsetto). Free from 
the temptations of fame and fortune, 
ignoring popular trends and styles, and 
never troubling the hit parade, they 
blazed their own trail, playing an 

eclectic set of music stolen from some 
of the world’s most famous protest 
song writers: Dylan, Bragg, Cohen and 
Jonathan King, to name but few. 
  The early years were not without 
their troubles. Though they usually 
began songs together they often 
ended them apart. After one 
problematic practice, when Martin 
finished Dylan’s Mr Tambourine Man 5 
minutes after John and Andrew had 
gone home, David Braithwaite was 
brought into the band to provide a 
solution in the form of a dedicated 
drum and bass section. However, 
difficulties in playing both drum and 
bass at the same time ultimately led to 
his sudden departure and a period of 
convalescence in Norfolk*. 
 Notoriously thrifty, so unwilling to 
invest in a metronome, the band 
turned to the cheaper option of 
contracting Muker’s premier bongo 
player, Richard Walls. Though this 
didn’t solved the problem, Richard’s 
contract writing skills meant that they 
were legally obliged to involve him as a 
percussionist in 75.5% of all songs 
played. 
  Famously the band operated a 
democratic, rules-based system with 
no leader or chief songwriter. All 
primary band members were obliged to 
sing an equal number of songs at gigs, 
the order of songs sung was based on a 
strict rotational system – either 
clockwise or counter-clockwise, and 
the second set always began with a 
light-hearted ditty choreographed in a 
mildly amusing way! They were all too 
aware that any breach of their rules-
based system would cause discord and 
dissent in the audience, a lesson that 
today’s world leaders should reflect 
on!     

Martin, Andrew, John and Richard 
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   An inability to get out of their 
contractual obligations by legal means 
eventually led to drastic action. John 
fled the village. Disguised in swimming 
trunks and a “kiss me quick” hat he’s 
established a hideout in the 
Morecambe Bay area where he now 
lives on a diet of cockles, mussels and 
sticks of seaside rock. Andrew’s 
attempts to cross the border to West 
Yorkshire have so far been thwarted, 
but underground tremors in the Bedale 
area and a large build up of soil next to 
the Queens indicate that an escape 
tunnel is in progress, though building a 
tunnel large enough to accommodate his 
vast musical instrument collection has 
complicated the task! Martin is 
currently sitting tight! 
 Though the demise of this seminal 
band, whose music has defined an 
epoch, has led to much wailing and 
gnashing of teeth in the dale, I would 
ask you not to despair, but instead to 
celebrate the circle of life.  In the dog
-eat-dog world of boy bands, when one 
boy band dies Simon Cowell will always 
have another one waiting in the wings to 
take its place!! 

  As a  final thought, as someone who’s 
followed the band’s progress closely 
over the past few years and has some 
inside knowledge, I know that they’ve 
very much enjoyed playing in front of 
such an appreciative, and at times 
accommodating, audience and I’m sure 
they would like to say a big thank you 
for all your support! 
 *David has happily made a full recovery 
and is living in disguise back in the 
Yorkshire Dales.   

Ivan Eddache 

Concert in the gardens of the Old School in Muker 
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‘FLU 

CLINIC 

We are now offering flu vaccines to 
any patient over the age of 50 who 
has not yet been vaccinated.  
Our next drop-in flu clinic will be held 
in Reeth Memorial Hall on Thursday 
3rd November between 10.00am-
11.30am – no appointments, just turn 
up! 
On the day please remember the 
following: 
• Do not attend if you are feeling 

unwell or have been asked to self-
isolate 

• Attend ready to receive your 
vaccination – wear a short-sleeve, 
loose-fitting top 

• Bring a bag for any coats or jumpers 
as there will be nowhere to put items 
down 

• Wear a face covering before 
entering the hall and sanitise your 
hands 

• Please leave immediately after your 
vaccination 

 
We look forward to seeing you for your 
vaccination! 

The RMC team 

 

Come and take part in our 
Nature Events this autumn, 

from guided 
walks & beginners bird 

watching to mindfulness & 
natural crafts. 

Check out our ‘Special 
Events’ page at 

hazelbrowfarm.org for dates 
and further information 

http://hazelbrowfarm.org/
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SALES – LETTINGS – MANAGEMENT 
FREE ‘NO OBLIGATION’ MARKET APPRAISAL AVAILABLE 

UPON REQUEST 

6 Bridge Street 
Bedale 

DL8 2AD 
01677 422282 

 

bedale@ 
normanfbrown.co.uk 

14 Queens Road 
Richmond 
DL10 4AG 

01748 
822473/822967 

 

richmond@ 
normanfbrown.co.uk 

25 Market Place 
Leyburn 
DL8 5AS 

01969 622194 
 

leyburn@ 
normanfbrown.co.uk 

www.normanfbrown.co.uk  

mailto:bedale@normanfbrown.co.uk
mailto:bedale@normanfbrown.co.uk
mailto:richmond@normanfbrown.co.uk
mailto:richmond@normanfbrown.co.uk
mailto:leyburn@normanfbrown.co.uk
mailto:leyburn@normanfbrown.co.uk
http://www.normanfbrown.co.uk
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 ‘Mmmm so creamy!’ 

Reeth Cheesemaker in 

The Dales Cheese 

Festival 

  
An artisan cheesemaker channelled the 
spirit of medieval monks for the 
Yorkshire Dales Cheese Festival 2022 
in October. 
 Simon Lacey from Reeth in Swaledale 
has created a new traditional 
Wensleydale Cheese using raw sheep’s 
milk supplied by High Carlingill Farm in 
the Westmorland Dales. 
  Mr Lacey, who began making his St 
Benedict’s and Fallen Monk sheep’s 
milk Wensleydales five months ago, 
said: “I am massively passionate about 
the product and its provenance.  It’s 
about trying to get a product that is a 
natural as it can be, that’s why the 
milk isn’t homogenised or heat 
treated.  

“Wensleydale was originally a French 
recipe made at Fors and Jervaulx 
abbeys. It was sheep’s milk, and it was 
raw milk.  It’s a softer, buttery, more 
open textured cheese than people have 
become used to.  And it’s not too 
pungent or strong; it’s a cheese that 
you could eat for breakfast, lunch or 
dinner.” 
 Mr Lacey established Lacey’s Cheese 
around 15 years ago and operates from 
one of the light industry units at 
Reeth Dales Centre. As well as making 
cheese and ice cream, he runs popular 
one-day cheese making courses 
teaching nearly 500 people a year.  He 
said the Cheese Festival had been a 
way of showcasing the talent in the 
Dales.  
“Physically it’s incredibly demanding to 
make ewe’s milk cheese and then look 
after it for four months.  You feel 
alone up here sometimes, but cheese 
makers and milk producers chat and we 

Simon stirs the sheep milk 

https://www.yorkshiredales.org.uk/things-to-do/whats-on/shows/cheese-festival/
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YORKSHIRE FOOT 
CLINICS 

Podiatry/Chiropody 
Alex Kravchenko MChS, BSc Pod (Hons) 

Nail cutting, callus, corns &  
ingrowing nails 

All treated in the comfort of your 
home 

Tel. Richmond 850020 
Or Hawes 667449 

Always insist on state registered 

feel like a little community.  You feel 
part of something, a collective.”  
 The sheep’s milk is sourced from 
within the National Park at High 
Carlingill Farm and delivered by David 
Knipe, a farmer from Tebay who 
describes himself as a ‘Westmorian’ 
having lived all his life in the 
Westmorland Dales.  
 Mr Knipe said: “You go back to pre-
foot and mouth [in 2001] and in 
Cumbria there was one or two cheese 
producers, that’s all there was.  Now 
we’ve got more than a dozen artisan 
makers.  It’s a growth industry.  There 
are no two cheeses the same, that’s 
the beauty of it. It’s texture that 
gives taste.  You want something in 

your mouth that gives you a buzz.”  
 Member Champion for Promoting 
Understanding at the Yorkshire Dales 
National Park Authority, Kevin Frea, 
said: “We are seeing a resurgence of 
artisan cheese making and other dairy 
products in the Dales, supported by a 
network of local shops and farmers’ 
markets.  It’s a movement we were 
excited to support through the 
Yorkshire Dales Cheese Festival.  A 
cheese-induced ‘buzz’ – as Farmer 
David put it – would be a great 
description of what festival 
goers experienced.” 

Simon Lacey and David Knipe 
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We are delighted that the transfer of 
the Swaledale Museum Collection is 
now complete, and the objects are now 
safely in the capable hands of Helen 
Guy at Keld Resource Centre. Thanks 
to everyone involved who made this all 
possible: you know who you are. The 
Museum is now closed until Spring 
2023 when we re-open. Meanwhile we 
are now busy redecorating and 
reconfiguring the Museum. So many 
stories to tell, it is difficult to decide 
which to choose.  
 
We continue to act as a port of entry 
for historical material relating to 
Swaledale and Arkengarthdale. The 
most recent gift is a document from 
family history researcher Andrea 
Aven from Edmond, Oklahoma, USA. 
In it Mr William Pounder of Ivelet, 
farmer and others [Mary Ann 
Swinbank, George Wharton of Satron, 
Miner and Hannah his wife, Jane 
Swinbank of Satron spinster, John 
Lowes and Alice his wife] give Mr 
James Wallis the Power of Attorney 
‘to act in the administration and 
distribution of the estate of [their 
aunt] Hannah Pratt , [late of Dubuque, 
Iowa, USA] deceased dated 3 May 
1880’. It reveals how Dales people 
managed to negotiate the distance 
between their new and old homes, 
maintaining family connections. Andrea 
wanted to make it available to others, 
as she gained so much from it herself. 
So, we are posting scans of the full 

document and the transcription, all 
kindly provided by the donor to whom 
we are greatly indebted, on our 
website - see Research and Explore 
section.  

Andrea also gave us a copy of the 
lyrics to the song, ‘Swaledale’, that was 
with her 2x great-grandmother Ann 
Bell Wallis’s belongings. Born in 1823 at 
Dyke Heads, Gunnerside she died in 
1900, Dubuque, Iowa, USA. We hope 
you enjoy these postings. 
 
If you want to sign up for our FREE 
e-newsletters with latest 
developments do let us know, and we 
will put you on the circulation list. 
For more information contact Helen 
Bainbridge via 
helen@swaledalemuseum.org. Visit 
our website at 
www.swaledalemuseum.org for the 
latest information. 
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 Former pupil to lead 

Dales Dance School 
 
Veteran dance teacher Janet Seymour 
has passed the running of her much-
loved Dales dance school to former 
pupil and qualified dance teacher, 
Hannah Smith.  
 
The Janet Seymour School of Theatre 
Dance will now be called the Dales 
Dance School of Performing Arts. 
 
Janet Seymour began teaching dance 
in the Dales in 2004 to six children 
from Reeth as a volunteer. She has 
since built a thriving school offering 
ballet, tap, modern and jazz dance 
lessons at ten different venues in 
Swaledale and Wensleydale. More than 
two-hundred girls and boys aged from 
three to eighteen are currently on the 
school roll.  

Hannah Smith learnt ballet, tap and 
modern with Janet till she was 
eighteen. After training in London, 
Hannah taught dance and musical 
theatre at Victoria Walker School in 

Ireland. In 2020 she returned to her 
home in the Dales to work with Janet 
as an assistant teacher, meaning that 
she knows many of her pupils already.  
 
Hannah said: ‘Janet must have taught 
over one-thousand children in the 
Dales, and I was lucky enough to be one 
of them. My first dance lesson with 
Janet was a tap class. She said to me 
‘can you do a shuffle hop step’, and I 
could, so I was put in a slightly higher 
class. Thanks to Janet, I spent my 
youth dancing, performing, and living 
and breathing the arts, despite living in 
a deeply rural area. I don’t have to 
think about smiling when I perform – 
that is my emotion. I’m so thrilled to be 
taking on the dance school and sharing 
that love with others.’ 
 
Janet said: ‘It makes me so happy to 
know I am handing my school over to 
my former pupil and very talented 
colleague, Hannah. I know the school 
will go from strength to strength. 
Hannah has already won the students 
over with her caring nature. From our 
youngest to our more mature students, 
Hannah motivates and encourages with 
her warm, creative classes.’ 
 
Although the leadership role will lie 
with Hannah, Janet has no plans to 
retire and will continue to teach 
classes under the school’s new name. 
‘We are a team,’ says Hannah, ‘we are 
swapping places, but it’s wonderful to 
have the continuity.’ 
 
The passing of the baton was 
celebrated at a picnic event in the 
picturesque grounds of Askrigg School 
in July, where an audience of one-

Janet and Hannah at the Dance Picnic 
in July 
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Cosy Holiday Cottage  

Attached to owners’ farmhouse  
on hill farm in Arkengarthdale. 

 Sleeps 2. No pets. E.M. on request. 
Mrs Gladys Atkinson 
Tel. 01748 884550 

hundred and fifty gathered to watch a 
performance of The Wizard of Oz and 
a showcase of dance sequences from 
pupils across Wensleydale and 
Swaledale.  
 
As well as offering weekly lessons and 
opportunities to progress through the 
exam system with the Royal Academy 
of Dance, Janet Seymour has put 
children on the stage at venues such as 
Georgian Theatre Royal in Richmond 
and Tennants in Leyburn, organised 
concerts at local festivals and care 
homes, arranged international dance-
based exchanges between the Dales 
and Germany, taught summer schools, 
choregraphed pantomimes and run 
inspirational classes for adults. 
 
Janet said: ‘The dance school actually 
grew during lockdown. Hannah and I 
started teaching on Zoom at 8am and 
were still going twelve hours later. For 
some pupils the lessons were the only 
normality they had. Dance gives you joy 
and love for the arts, but it also gives 

you coping strategies. It helps mental 
health and gets you through the 
difficult times in life. It enables you to 
enter into a world of fantasy and 
imagination.’ 
 
The Dales Dance School of Performing 
Arts launched on 12th September.  It 
provides expert dance tuition across 
Swaledale and Wensleydale to children 
from three years and adults, and 
specialises in teaching RAD Ballet, 
ISTD Tap and Jazz, Musical Theatre 
and Jazz Fit. To sign up, or view the 
packed autumn timetable, please visit 
www.dalesdance.com. Hannah Smith 
also has plans to develop summer 
schools and adult dance retreats 

.Emily Rowe Rawlence  

Dancers in The Wizard of Oz 
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 The Arts Society 

Wensleydale presents 

“Edward Burne-Jones: 

Painting Angels” 
 
The Pre-Raphaelite artist 
Edward  Burne-Jones told his 
friends: 'the more materialistic 
science becomes, the more angels 
I shall paint.' His stained glass 
designs, tapestries and pictures 
were not simply beautiful - they 
were subversive, offering an 
antidote to Victorian ideals of 
industrialisation and progress.  
This lecture, given by Dr Suzanne 
Fagance Cooper, reveals the rich 
and rebellious world of Burne-
Jones' imagination.  
 

The lecture is held in Tennants, 
Leyburn, DL8 5SG on Tuesday 
22nd November at 2pm.  Everyone 
welcome, guests £10. 

Jenny Howard-Vyse 
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 Hudson House 
Your valuable community asset 

Rooms for hire 
Suitable for meetings, lectures, talks,  

training or social events.  
The Meeting Room - maximum of 30 

people. 
The Meeting Place (evenings only) – 

maximum of 10 people. 
Access to PCs, Internet, printer, photo-
copier, laminator and kitchen facilities. 

 

The Orchard Gallery for hire 
Suitable for exhibitions of paintings,  

photographs and other artwork.  
Own entrance through the garden.  

Sales can be handled for you. 
For prices (special rates for community use),  

bookings or more information please 
contact Jill May on 01748 884 485 

or  
admin@hudsonhouse.info 

 

LOW LANE 
CHRISTMAS 

TREES  

Low Lane Middleham Road, Leyburn. 

Locally grown Christmas trees, ornamental wreaths and 
tree stands. Plantation open from 09.00 - 4.00 

everyday, Saturday 26th November to Christmas Eve. 

As well as an extensive selection of Norway Spruce and Nordmann 
Fir pre-cut trees you can also choose your own tree from the 

plantation and we will cut it fresh for you. 
 

Contact Mike tel 01969 625594, mob 07775 422043. 
e-mail  lowlanetrees@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:admin@hudsonhouse.info
mailto:lowlanetrees@hotmail.co.uk
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Sustainable Swaledale 

 
Catching a Crab 
Last autumn, vast numbers of dead 
crustaceans washed up along the coast 
of North Yorkshire and Teesside. 
Local fisherman reported a 95% 
decline in their crab and lobster 
catch. DEFRA implicated a natural 
algal bloom, but a new study concludes 
that the industrial toxin pyridine, 
released following dredging of the 
Tees, is more likely to be the cause. 
MPs are now considering a 
parliamentary inquiry amid discussions 
over continued dredging. Source: ITV 
News website. 
https://tinyurl.com/yay6kzh5 
 
COP 27 and climate change 
The 27th United Nationals Climate 
Change Conference (COP27) will be 
taking place 6-18 November 2022 in 
Sharm El Sheikh in Egypt. Watch out 
for media coverage and information on 
the conference website. https://
unfccc.int/cop27  
 
Provisional Met Office statistics 
indicate that England has had the 
joint hottest summer (with 2018) 
based on mean temperatures since 
records started in 1884. It has been 
the warmest year ( January to August) 
in the UK and the driest year so far 
since 1976. Four of the five warmest 
summers in England has been since 
2003. Source: Met Office. https://
tinyurl.com/2dszfyan 
 
 

Energy savings advice  
There is lots of advice in the media on 
ways to save energy.  British Gas 
suggests that many households could 
save over £100  annually by switching 
off vampire devices (appliances using 
power on stand-by). 
https://tinyurl.com/2pup59nd 
 
Which Magazine has a guide to 9 ways 
to reduce energy. 
https://tinyurl.com/yc64n44j 
 
Anyone  
• who  is unable to afford energy bills 

and is worried about heating their 
home this winter 

• On low income or benefits 
• has young children 
• has physical or mental health issues  
might be eligible for support from the 
North Yorkshire County Council funded 
Warm & Well in North Yorkshire 
project. 
 
Support can involve advice on energy 
costs; home visits to make your house 
warmer and more energy efficient; and 
access to a Hardship Fund for those in 
urgent need.  
Referrals can be made by yourself or 
for another person. Information can be 
found on the project website: 
https://www.warmandwell.org.uk/ 
or phone 10609 767 555 
 
National Tree Week 2022 
National Tree Week will run from  27 
November – 5 December 2022.  Check 
out the Tree Council website for 
details of free online events. 
Meanwhile if  you would like to be 
involved in some local community tree 
planting schemes over the winter, 

https://tinyurl.com/yay6kzh5
https://unfccc.int/cop27
https://unfccc.int/cop27
https://tinyurl.com/2dszfyan
https://tinyurl.com/2dszfyan
https://tinyurl.com/2pup59nd
https://tinyurl.com/yc64n44j
https://www.warmandwell.org.uk/
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THE OLD TEMPERANCE 

BOOKSHOP 

Reeth, Richmond, DL11 6TE 

Tel. 01748 884185 

Christian books & cards, Fairtrade 

crafts and food 

Beside the village green 

in Reeth, we are 50 

yards up from Reeth 

Evangelical 

Congregational Church 

 
Opening times: 

1.30pm - 4.00pm Mon, Thurs, Sat  
10.30am - 4.00pm Fri 

 

Maths , Science, 
English Private 

Tutors 
Gaynor Voice & Kate 

Brown Hill Top 
Low Row 
Richmond 
DL11 6NB 

Bespoke 
Tutors 

Tel. 01748 886201 
Email:bespoketutors@gmail.com 

Www.bespoketutors.org.uk 

contact info@sustainableswaledale.org 
for information about planting days. 

Not sure how to identify a tree 
without leaves left on it? Check out 
the Tree Council’s Winter ID guide  
Source: https://tinyurl.com/yvj4ups4 
 
Shop local for Christmas 
Look out for lots of ideas for 
Christmas presents in all the local 
shops  or craft fairs and markets. 
 
Clickable links available via the 
Sustainable Swaledale website 
 

Margaret Feetham 
 
Sustainable Swaledale Group  
Find out more and join in 
Meeting: first Thursday of the month 
at 7pm. Please contact us for venue 
details. 
Email: 
info@sustainableswaledale.org  Phone: 
the Secretary on  886 381 
Facebook Group: 
Sustainable Swaledale 
Website: 
www.sustainableswaledale.org where 
you can sign up to our free newsletters, 
and choose to support us as a member 
for £5 per year. 

St Andrew’s, Grinton 

 
The congregation of St Andrew’s will 
be hosting and providing a two course 
St Andrew’s lunch at the Memorial 
Hall, Reeth on Saturday 26th 
November.  12.30 for 1pm.  Please book 
your place with Susan Allison 884366 
so that the right amount of food can 
be prepared.   There is no charge for 
this event, but a retiring collection will 
be taken for a fledgling support group 
charity established at Colburn called 
‘Colburn Community Support’ 
www.colburncommunitysuport.org.uk  
 
The ‘Come and Sing Carols’ service will 
be held on Sunday 4th December at 
4pm at St Andrew’s Grinton.  A retiring 
collection for the work of Christian Aid 
will be taken at this service.   

Susan Allison 

mailto:info@sustainableswaledale.org
https://tinyurl.com/yvj4ups4
mailto:info@sustainableswaledale.org
http://www.sustainableswaledale.org
http://www.colburncommunitysuport.org.uk
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BlueBoxt November 

Update 
 
It’s Quiz Time! 
Our fund-raising quiz night with Simon 
Eastwood takes place this month on 
Saturday 12th November at the Falls 
Café and Gift Shop, Aysgarth Falls 
(£10 each including pie and peas 
supper). Doors open 7.00pm for a 
prompt 7.30pm start. Teams of six or 
make a team on the evening. Raffle 
prizes and donations welcome. Simon’s 
quizzes are always great fun so do 
come along and help raise funds to 
support our activities. Tickets can be 
booked online or by contacting 
Judith Clark on 07882 331421. 
 
Youth Consultation 
Our Youth Voice Steering Group are 
inviting young people to share their 
thoughts and ideas about which 
Musical Cultures workshops we should 
offer between January and March 
2023. The short questionnaire can still 
be found on our social media and 
website but be quick as the deadline is 
approaching! The group will be 
considering responses and confirming 
which are the most popular themes to 
take forward. 
 
Play>Record>Perform sessions 
It’s never too late to join our music-
making sessions for young people 11yrs 

and over. Over the last two months the 
group have worked preparing for their 
appearance at Leyburn Jazz Festival 
and now its straight onto preparations 
for their Christmas Celebration 
Concert.  
 
Sessions take place at West Burton 
Village Hall (Fridays, 6.30pm-9.30pm) 
and Thoralby Village Hall (Sundays, 
2.00pm-5.00pm). Our Youth Voice 
Steering Group meets virtually on Zoom 
(Wednesdays, 6.30pm-8.30pm). Contact 
Colin to find out more information.  

Colin Bailey 
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ANDY MALTON LTD – DALES 

GENERAL BUILDING CONTRACTOR 
 

 

Dry lining/ plastering/ ceiling work 

Roofing/ pointing/ guttering work 

Most building repair work carried out 
Free estimates - No job too small 

01969 624979 / 07837645104 

andymalton56@gmail.com 

Reeth Memorial Hall 
Saturday 12th Nov 8pm – Irish trio 
cua on their ‘Oh Sun Shine Down’ tour. 
Cua blend guitars, bouzouki, fiddle, 
percussion and 3 part harmony 
arrangements.  
“If cua are not on your radar, then 
they should be” (Folk Radio UK). 
Tickets £15 (£17 door) ½ price u16s. 
Tickets from Reeth PO or phone John 
Little (01748 884759) or visit 
www.reethmemorialhall.co.uk  

http://www.reethmemorialhall.co.uk
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  Reeth Filling Station 

Update 
 
We thought the community might 
welcome an update on Reeth Garage 
forecourt.   
Hudson House’s investigation work in 
preparation for a possible community 
purchase of the filling station was 
completed earlier this summer. We 
now have a great deal of information 
on the site and the significant work 
that needs to be done to make it 
viable as a filling station. This 
information includes surveys of the 
storage tanks, petrol spill interceptor, 
drainage and buildings. 
Hudson House also commissioned work 
on possible site layout, regulatory 
requirements, equipment and 24/7 
operations. The project team also held 
discussions with potential petrol 
suppliers, site operators and with 
Northern Powergrid on the feasibility 
of installing fast electric chargers. 
We are very grateful to 
Richmondshire District Council for a 
generous grant which reimbursed most 
of the costs and made this work 
possible.  
Our conclusion was that a community 
filling station could be viable, provided 
the purchase price recognised the 
amount of work required to update the 
pumps and buildings. Based on those 
figures we have made an appropriate 
offer, but the owner is currently 
testing the market at a price we 
cannot make work and therefore 
cannot recommend to the community.  
In the event that other offers do 
come in, that isn’t necessarily bad 
news. It all depends on what the 
purchaser wants to do with the site. 

Hudson House’s overriding objective is 
to get fuel supplies back in the two 
dales, and while we would like there to 
be some community involvement we 
will work constructively with anyone 
who can help deliver that. 
Meanwhile I’d like to express my 
thanks to the project team who have 
put a lot of work into this. They are 
all volunteers, giving their time and 
expertise for free in the best 
tradition of the Dales. 

Mike Evershed 
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Local Christmas Card 

Available 
 
Have you bought your Christmas cards 
yet? Designed by Carolyn Stevenson 
and entitled “Where Earth and the 
Heavens Meet” a pack of 10 Cards 
depicting this upper Dales scene is £5.  
The cards are approx. 4” square and 
come with envelopes. Post and packing 
if required is £3 for any quantity. 
Local orders will be delivered free of 
charge.  
Email: susan.allison@btinternet.com or 
884366 to place your orders or 
contact one of the other Christmas 

card church ‘reps’: Gladys Atkinson 
884550; Andrew Bedford 886974 or 
Chris Watts 886202 in person or by 
phone to place your orders. An 
opportunity to purchase will also be 
available on Friday 25th November at 
the Parish cake stall on Reeth Market.  
Proceeds from the sale of this card 
are for the upkeep of St Mary, 
Arkengarthdale, St Andrew, Grinton, 
Holy Trinity, Melbecks  and St Mary, 
Muker.  
www.swaledalearkengarthdaleparish.or
g.uk With grateful thanks for your 
support in maintaining these historic 
buildings. 

Susan Allison 

mailto:susan.allison@btinternet.com
http://www.swaledalearkengarthdaleparish.org.uk
http://www.swaledalearkengarthdaleparish.org.uk
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Free to new home, Sew Easy electric 
sewing machine.  Good condition, hardly 
used. 01748 886293 

Swaledale Woollens require hand 
knitters. To knit in your own home in 
your own time. Please contact us at the 
shop on 01748886251 or email us 
at mail@swaledalewoollens.co.uk 

Use this space to advertise articles 
for sale. 

Cherry Red 3 piece suite, good 
condition, Occasional chair, 
Reproduction dresser (has some ring 
marks), Bosch Classixx washing 
machine, 1200 spin, Bosch tumble drier 
01748 886366 

November 
Fri 4th Nov - Domino Drive Muker 
Public Hall, 7.30pm 
Sat 5th Nov - Reeth Bonfire and 
Fireworks Display, commences 6pm 
Reeth Green 
Sat 12th Nov—Blueboxt Quiz Night 
Falls Café and Gift Shop, Aysgarth 
7pm 
Sat 12th Nov—cua, Irish trio, 8pm 
Reeth Memorial Hall 
Sat 19th Nov - Drop-in Coffee 
Morning 10am at Reeth Evangelical 
Congregational Church 
Sat 19th Nov - Reeth Makers 
Market Christmas Fair 10am - 4pm in 
Reeth Memorial Hall for lots of lovely 
locally made goodies..  
Thurs 24th Nov -   TLC @Gunnerside 
Kathryn Guy shows us how to make a 
felted bauble for the Christmas tree 

7.30pm Gunnerside Village Hall  
Fri 25th Nov - Keld Doms and Whist 
Drive, 7.30pm Keld Public Hall 

 

December 
Sat 3rd Dec - Swaledale Scouts Big 
Breakfast Reeth Memorial Hall 9.30-
12 noon  
Sat 3rd Dec - Swale Singers 
concert, 3pm St Mary’s 
Arkengarthdale 
Sun 4th Dec - Come and Sing Carols, 
4pm St Andrew’s Grinton 

Sat 10th Dec - Blueboxt Decades 
with a sprinkling of Christmas, 
7.30pm Leyburn Arts and Community 
Centre 

Sat 17th Dec - Blueboxt Decades 
with a sprinkling of Chrismas, 
7.30pm West Burton Village Hall, with 
bring and share supper 

mailto:mail@swaledalewoollens.co.uk
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 All aspects of tree work carried out  
by fully insured and NPTC  
qualified tree surgeons. 

 

Tree removal, pruning, planting, 
hedging and stump grinding. 

 

Contact Tom Hollingworth 
07929322227 

www.arborestrees.co.uk 


